Ordsall and Langworthy Community Committee - 9th January, 2007


ORDSALL AND LANGWORTHY COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Langworthy Cornerstone

Liverpool Road

Salford

9th January, 2007

Meeting commenced:
7.00 p.m.
"
ended:
9.00 p.m.
PRESENT:
Roy Marsh (SARA) - in the Chair

Community Representatives
Syd Cauldwell - Queen Alexandra Close

Ann Cosgrove - Nursery Street TARA

Liz Dance - PFP Salford Foyer

Edward D. Down - Thorn Court Residents’ Association

Jim Doyle - North East Ordsall

Jon Drake - LPC Living

Mr. T. Finney - Fitzwarren Street

Joyce Fitzpatrick - Alpha Springs Residents’ Association

Walter Greenhalgh - St. Clements/Ordsall Hall

Tony Higgins - Langworthy Men’s Club

Lesley Holmes - New Barracks TMG

Grant McElroy - Langworthy Men’s Action Group

Janet McManus - Homestart, Salford

Tom McMullen - South Ordsall

Anne Marsh - SARA

Gail Skelly - OCA

William Smid - Langworthy Men’s Action Group

Brenda Smith - Bridlington Avenue

May Thompson - Nursery Street TARA

Jane Wood - New Barracks Co-operative

Bernie Wright - Local History and Regeneration Awareness

Ward Councillors

Councillors Gina Loveday, Andrew Salmon and John Warmisham (Langworthy Ward)

Councillor Tony Harold (Ordsall Ward)


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:



Sue Bowen - Neighbourhood Development Officer



Sarah Darch - Regeneration and Improvement



Chris Gaffey - Youth Community Worker



Mike Hall - Assistant Director (Resources), Children’s Services




Gill Harding - New Ordsall School and Children’s Centre




Chris Payne - Urban Vision 




Sue Rigg - Community Development Worker




Ross Spanner - Neighbourhood Manager




Malcolm Sykes - Area Co-ordinator




Eejay Whitehead - Salford PCT

73.
FIRST COMMUNITY COMMITTEE OF 2007

The Chairman opened the meeting by wishing all persons present a Happy New Year.

74.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Dr. David McElvey and Councillors Clague and Dobbs.

75.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 7th November, 2006, were approved as a correct record.

76.
PENDLETON AREA ACTION PLAN (PAAP) - OUTCOME OF PFI BID

(Previous Minute 59 - 7th November, 2006)

The Area Co-ordinator reported that (a) although the amount had not yet been determined it had been confirmed that the bid for PFI funding for the PAAP had been successful and (b) it would be necessary to adjust the timetable for the PAAP to reflect the delay in securing funding.

77.
INTERRUPTIONS TO THE POWER SUPPLY IN ORDSALL

(Previous Minute 67 - 7th November, 2006)

Lesley Holmes confirmed that, following an approach by the Neighbourhood Manager to United Utilities, most of the problems with the power supply in Ordsall had been resolved.

78.
REMOVAL OF TREES AT SALFORD QUAYS


(Previous Minute 70 - 7th November, 2006)

The Neighbourhood Manager reported that, following a meeting between residents/ Ward Councillors and officers, a compromise had been developed for the phased replacement of trees along the canal at Salford Quays.

79.
SALFORD FORUM OF OLDER PEOPLE

(Previous Minute 68 - 7th November, 2006)

Arising from discussions at the last meeting Members were given details of how to become involved in the Salford Forum of Older People.

80.
IRWELL CITY PARK
Tom McMullen reported on the activities of the Stakeholders Group which had been formed to help with the Living Landmarks Big Lottery Bid for the Irwell City Park.  Mr. McMullen acknowledged the work of Council officers and encouraged the involvement of community representatives.

Malcolm Sykes, in his role as Chair of the Irwell City Park Lottery Project Board gave a presentation which (a) outlined the vision for the Park, (b) gave an update on progress and set out key priorities up to May, 2007, (c) sought the support of the Committee and (d) outlined ways in which Members could influence the design process.

The City Park would be a new Urban Park which would provide a continuous walkway between the Quays and Peel Park and link to associated public open space and events. Thus far progress had been made in developing and submitting a bid for funding and hosting a visit by the Lottery Assessment Panel.  The support of the community, for the final submission in May, 2007, was vital.

After an international competition consultants had been appointed and governance and management arrangements established.  As the involvement of stakeholders was such an important factor details were given of ways in which their engagement was encouraged.  Ways of bringing the City Park to life via a range of activities were outlined and details were given of forthcoming events at which more information could be obtained - the Ordsall Family Day and a presentation at the Ordsall Neighbourhood Office on, respectively, 4th and 16th February, 2007.  The press and media would also be utilised.

Arising from the presentation Sarah Darch led an interactive session in which the Committee divided into groups and discussed, and reported back on, the three types of activity which they felt would most encourage public involvement in the City Park.  A stimulating discussion took place with suggestions ranging from the practical to the imaginative.  There was general agreement that security was vital in attracting visitors and that practical facilities such as public transport and public conveniences should be provided.  Other activities which a number of the groups favoured were cycle tracks, family pubs, summer and winter festivals/concerts and ongoing activities such as “traditional” games, public art and sculptures and a variety of trails which could provide access also to other facilities.  Other suggestions included:

· Making Salford Meadow at the Crescent more accessible to the public.

· Boating races between the Manchester and Salford Universities.

· A wild nature zone.

· Fishing.

· Development of visitor centres in the local area as well as at the Quays.

· Publicity.

· Easy to find access points.

· Water taxis.

· Car boot sales.

· Hydroelectric power demonstrations.

· A site for a fairground.

· Developing white water rafting on the upper part of the river.

· Nature trails for children.

· Offering a site for the “Big Wheel” as an alternative to Manchester.

Ms. Darch encouraged people to express support via response sheets available at the meeting and thanked them for their input.

81.
A CITY ACADEMY FOR ORDSALL
The Committee was given details of a proposal to replace Hope High School with a City Academy on land at the corner of Trafford Road/Broadway on the site of the Broadway Industrial Estate.  The Academy would be sponsored and operated by the Oasis Trust as an all ability school for 900 pupils aged 11 to 16 and education and training for an additional 250 16 to 18 year olds.  The Academy would have a specialism in the media industry and, hence, link to the proposed mediacity development at the Quays.

Mike Hall gave details of forthcoming events at which more information could be secured and opinions expressed and sought views from Members on the proposals.  A range of questions were asked and comments made to which Mr. Hall responded:

· The Academy would adhere to the admissions policy of Salford City Council and, thus, entry would not be determined by a test.  Residing in the vicinity of the school would be a key factor in determining entitlement to attend although its location was such that pupils from Manchester or Trafford might be entitled to attend.

· The proposal was part of the Council’s transformation of secondary education under the Building Schools for the Future programme.  The consultation on the programme had generated a significant response with over 3000 written replies and 200 via the website.  With the exception of comments relating to a specific school the responses had been favourable.

· The terms under which funding was made available required that income generated by the sale of any land had to be used for educational purposes and this would apply to the land upon which Hope High School was based.  At present it was not possible to indicate what the land might be used for but it need not be limited to educational development.

· A range of factors had influenced the choice of the current site.  The number of sites where schools could be built were limited and those nearer the Quays were expensive.  Reference to building on the current site of the United Reformed Church had not been made as, until recently, that site had not been available - it had been secured after negotiations by the Oasis Trust.  Some Members expressed regret at the possible loss of the church and gave examples of other facilities in the area which had been closed to the detriment of the community.

· Reference was made, therefore, to the future of the United Reformed Church.  Although demolition was possible this was only one option.  An alternative would be to retain the distinct frontage of the church and build the Academy on the back.  Views differed as to if retention was a good idea.  Reference was made to  the number of people who frequently used the church and its design was felt to be a distinctive reference point for people visiting the area.  Mr. Hall reminded Members that the future of the United Reformed Church structure had not yet been determined and that, if retained, it would still be used by the public.  

· Members discussed the benefits of building new, as opposed to improving existing, schools.  Mr. Hall reported that a number of schools - including Hope High - were in such a poor condition that rebuilding was the most economic option.

· Transport was considered to be a significant factor.  Members referred to the poor public transport to the area and suggested that if the school was to be accessible this would have to be improved before the site was developed.  Mr. Hall confirmed that liaison was underway with the GMPTE and that the use of specialist school buses was being explored.

· Members referred to the busy dual carriageway across which pupils might have to travel.  Mr. Hall acknowledged that access to the site was a factor but that this had to be balanced against the benefits of being close to facilities at the Quays.  Proposals were still being developed and it was possible that some facilities, such as playing fields, could be developed on the Ordsall side of the dual carriageway.

Mr. Hall concluded the discussion by reminding Members that the proposed Academy was an opportunity for the Council to develop educational facilities to meet the future needs of pupils.  In response to a request for regular feedback he agreed to report back to the Committee on the outcome of the consultation.  

82.
HIGHWAYS INVESTMENT PROGRAMME (HIP)/BLOCK 3 TRANSPORT


CAPITAL PROGRAMME 2006/07


(Previous Minute 41 - 5th September, 2006)

Chris Payne reported on the current position of the schemes which the Committee had agreed should be funded under the budget which had been devolved for local highway schemes:-

· Traffic restraint measures on Fitzwarren Street had been approved and were being designed.

· The HGV weight restrictions on Fitzwarren and other streets in the vicinity had been approved and a request submitted to the Highways Department that they complete the work.

· The Highways Department were awaiting receipt of the signs, to direct hgvs to the best route to Salford Shopping City, from the manufacturer’s stock.

Mr. Payne referred to the Committee’s request that consideration be given to providing pedestrian crossing facilities on Ordsall Lane.  This road was slightly below the traffic and pedestrian levels at which provision was justified.  It was accepted, however, that proposals for developing the area were likely to generate increased traffic and pedestrian flow and Mr McMullen made reference to the difficulties that elderly people experienced in crossing the road.  The road layout was such that there was only one place at which facilities could be positioned and that was not on the natural pedestrian path although that too could change in the light of future developments.  The layout would be suitable for a pelican or puffin crossing which had an estimated cost of £50,000 to £55,000.

In response to questions raised at the meeting Mr. Payne (a) reported that the possible provision of waiting restrictions on Ordsall Lane/Asgard Drive on days when football matches took place was awaiting the outcome of consultation and the possible introduction of  such restrictions on Craven Drive and other residential streets in the vicinity was awiting direction form the local authority  and (c) agreed to raise with the Accident Investigation Unit the request of Joyce Fitzpatrick for a progress report on  a petition which had been submitted regarding traffic levels on Edmund Street.

RESOLVED:
THAT a Sub-Group comprising Jim Doyle, Joyce Fitzpatrick and Tom McMullen, visit the site of the proposed pedestrian facilities on Ordsall Lane and, subject to their having no objection, a pelican or puffin crossing be introduced on that road.

83.
BUDGET SUB-GROUP
The Committee considered (a) a schedule containing the recommendations made by the Budget Sub-Group at their meeting on 13th December, 2006, and (b) the financial statement as at 29th November, 2006.

Reference was made to the grant paid to St. Clements Church to fund an exercise session and it was reported that the event had been very successful with demand exceeding the number of places.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the recommendations made by the Budget Sub-Group at their meeting on 13th December, 2006, in respect of the applications from the following groups be endorsed:

(a)
Ordsall Community Cafe.

(b)
Listening People.

(c)
Parents and Tots.

(d)
Salford LIDS.

(e)
Ordsall Community Cafe (Newsletter).

(f)
Ordsall Neighbourhood Team.

(g)
Langworthy Cornerstone.

(h)
Emmanuel Church and Community Centre.

(i)
Salford Women’s Centre.

(j)
Manchester City Mission.

(k)
Seedley and Langworthy Events Group.

(l)
Breastmates.
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(2) THAT the financial position statement as at 29th November, 2006, be noted.

84.
SALFORD LAD’S CLUB
Members were encouraged to visit the website www.icons.org.uk and vote for the Salford Lad’s Club as the greatest icon for England.

85.
AVAILABILITY OF DAFFODIL BULBS
Joyce Fitzpatrick reported that the Alpha Springs Residents’ Association had a supply of daffodil bulbs available free of charge.

86.
NEW ORDSALL SCHOOL AND CHILDREN’S CENTRE
Gill Harding, Headteacher of the new Ordsall School and Children’s Centre, introduced herself and reported that entry forms were available in local venues for a competition to choose a name for the new school.

87.
ACCIDENT ON HANKINSON WAY AND PUBLICITY FOR THE ALCOHOL EXCLUSION ZONE
Mr. Down reported that a pedestrian had been knocked down when a vehicle reversed over the pedestrian crossing on Hankinson Way thus demonstrating the need for stricter surveillance in that area.  He expressed concern that media reports of the introduction of the Alcohol Exclusion Zone in Salford did not acknowledge the efforts made by the Thorn Court Residents’ Association and the Precinct Forum.

88.
PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Ann Cosgrove expressed concern that a proposal to develop a multi-storey car park at the rear of St. James’s House could generate noise and air pollution to the detriment of the Nursery Street estate.  She hoped that conditions would be imposed on any planning permission to ensure that damage to the environment was minimised.

She referred also to reports that a Tesco store was to be developed near Salford Shopping City on land used by children as a play area.  As the current play area on the Nursery Street estate was derelict she asked whether section 106 monies could be utilised to meet the cost of replacement facilities.  Councillor Warmisham reported that he had been pursuing this matter but been advised that any monies released by the scheme would have to be utilised for education purposes.

89.
ANTI-SOCIAL BEHAVIOUR

(Previous Minute 69 - 7th November, 2006)

It was reported that the problem of groups of underage children under the influence of alcohol travelling from Salford Precinct across Langworthy Road and vandalising cars and property in the area was continuing.  Concern was expressed that actions taken to deal with the problem (such as the Crime Ring) had not been effective as the failure to communicate warnings at the appropriate time prevented Homewatch Co-ordinators from taking action.

Mr. Spanner reported that a joint task group with the East Salford Community Committee was to be set up to examine vehicle crime and determine the most effective use of resources.  Members felt, however, that more practical actions would be a better option and suggested:

· More police patrols walking the area.

· The use of signs to warn motorists of the high incidence of vehicle crime in the area.

· Adjusting the working hours of PCSOs to cover the periods such as Friday evenings when most anti-social behaviour occurred.


RESOLVED:
THAT the GMP be asked to send an officer to the next meeting of the Committee to respond to the concerns of Members.

90.
CLEANING RAINWATER GULLIES IN ALLEYGATING SCHEMES

In response to concerns raised at the meeting the Area Co-ordinator agreed to assess the feasibility of cleaning rainwater gullies in any alleygating schemes of which he was given details.

91.
TRAFFIC CALMING MEASURES ON CRAVEN DRIVE

The Neighbourhood Manager agreed to examine the current situation regarding the bollards at the top of Craven Drive after it was suggested that their removal had generated an increase in car crime.

92.
RAISING AWARENESS OF HEALTH ISSUES

Eejay Whitehead reported that, in accordance with the Health Action Plan, volunteers were being sought to take part in interventions to raise awareness of the health risks associated with smoking.

93.
NEIGHBOURHOOD DEVELOPMENT OFFICER FOR ORDSALL

The Neighbourhood Manager introduced Sue Bowen who had been appointed Neighbourhood Development Officer for the area.

94.
ITEMS FOR INFORMATION

The Committee was given details of, and noted, the following:


(a)
Minutes of the Ordsall Community Forum held on 17th October and 28th November, 2006.


(b)
Minutes of the Pendleton Community Forum held on 10th October, 2006.


(c)
Summary of the discussions at the Ordsall/Langworthy Executive Group held on 5th December, 2006.

95.
DVD ON THE DANGERS ASSOCIATED WITH SETTING OFF WATER HYDRANTS

(Previous Minute 58 - 7th November, 2006)


So as to allow sufficient time for Members of the community to raise issues of concern the Committee did not watch the DVD on the dangers associated with the setting off of water hydrants.

96.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT the next meeting of the Community Committee be held at 


7.00 p.m., on Tuesday, 6th March, 2007.
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APPENDIX TO THE MINUTES OF THE ORDSALL / LANGWORTHY COMMUNITY COMMITTEE ON 9TH JANUARY , 2007 BASED ON RECOMMENDATIONS OF THE ORDSALL AND LANGWORTHY BUDGET GROUP HELD ON  13th DECEMBER 2006



		APPLICANT

		TOTAL GRANT SOUGHT

		PURPOSE




		RECOMMENDATION

		WARD

		BUDGET

		COMMENTS



		1. Ordsall  Community Café




		£60

		Subscription

		Approved

		Ordsall

		CHWB Fund

		



		2. Listening People

		£105.55

		Stationery & Display Materials




		Approved

		Ordsall/Langworthy

		

		



		3. Parents &   Tots




		£380

		Room Hire

		Approved

		Ordsall

		

		



		4. Salford LIDS




		£650

		Start Up Costs

		Approved

		

		

		



		5. Ordsall  Community Café




		£899.61

		Newsletter

		Approved

		

		CHWB Fund

		



		6. Ordsall Neighbourhood Team




		£928

		Newsletters

		Approved

		

		

		Neighbourhood Manager to set out budget for future Ordsall and Langworthy newsletter





		APPLICANT

		TOTAL GRANT SOUGHT

		PURPOSE




		RECOMMENDATION 

		WARD

		BUDGET

		COMMENTS



		7. Langworthy Cornerstone




		£980

		Family Literacy Event

		Approved

		Langworthy

		

		



		8. Emmanuel Church & Community Centre

		£1000

		Smoking Awareness Project

		Approved

		

		CHWB Fund

		Can Committee have a report on how effective it was



		9. Salford Women’s Centre

		£1322

		Gardening, Arts and Pilates Groups 




		Approved

		

		CHWB Fund

		



		10. Manchester City Mission

		Contributions to £18648

		Staff costs for a Co-ordinator, PC




		Refused

		

		

		Committee does'nt pay salaries. Please resubmit with claim for something else



		11. Seedley & Langworthy Events Group




		£1880

		Medieval Themed Event,


Carol Service

		Approved

		Langworthy

		

		



		     12. Breastmates




		£213.75

		Set up more advice /help sessions

		Approved

		

		CHWB Fund

		





ADDITIONAL INFORMATION


1. Nine Acre Court: 


Given £195 for Carpet Cleaning, £349 for paint and £130 for blinds. The group were able to clean carpets themselves (£6 carpet shampoo) and purchased paint to the value of £54, the blinds cost £110. They purchased tables, chairs and plants to the value of £230 and stationery £16.They would like to cover the costs of a community BBQ from the underspend. Costs incurred were purchasing BBQ’s, food and Gazebo £138. They have still to spend approximately £120.












APPROVED


2. Letter from Ordsall Community Café (attached)












DEFERRED

3. Letter from Matthew Reynolds (attached)












APPROVED


4. Email from Langworthy Juniors FC (attached)

The original grant of £1200 was given for Purchase and siting of Portacabin, repairs and shutters made and fitted.

Authorisation by Chairperson ……………………………………………………………………


Authorisation by Neighbourhood Manager  ……………………………………………………




